

GOVERNOR Christopher T. Sununu CHAIRMAN Debra M. Douglas COMMISSIONER Paul J. Holloway COMMISSIONER David L. Gelinas EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Charles R. McIntyre

July 28, 2017

The Honorable Paul Grenier, Mayor City of Berlin 168 Main Street Berlin, NH 03570

RE: Keno and Berlin Legislative Approval

Dear Mayor Grenier,

Greetings from Concord. I am writing to request to be placed on the agenda of the Berlin City Council meeting scheduled for August 21, 2017 to discuss the newly-passed Senate Bill 191, relative to Keno and the funding of full-day kindergarten in New Hampshire. We at the New Hampshire Lottery believe that the new game will not only help fund kindergarten in the state for our students, it will also be an economic boost to bars and taverns in each city and town.

The bill is attached for your reference, and requires that cities and towns must vote on whether to allow the operation of keno games within their municipality. My intention is to answer any questions you or the public may have about the game, discuss the anticipated revenues and benefits to education and local business owners, and to determine the process for placing the question on the ballot for the city's November 7 election.

Should you have any questions about this initiative in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me. I appreciate your time and look forward to meeting you August 21.

Warm regards,

Charlie McIntyre Executive Director

cc: City Manager James Wheeler Enclosure



Live Free or Die

New Hampshire Lottery Commission 14 Integra Drive Concord, New Hampshire 03301 TEL 603.271.3391 FAX 603.271.1160 TDD 1.800.735.2964 www.nhlottery.com